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SCRUTINY REVIEW OF REABLEMENT SERVICE 
 
 
Summary 
 
The fourth evidence-gathering session for the Committee’s review of Reablement Service will 
consider feedback from the Stockton-on-Tees Borough Council (SBC) delivery partner, Peopletoo 
in relation to the findings of its review of local reablement provision as part of the ongoing SBC 
Powering Our Future-related work. 
 
 
Detail 
 
1. In January 2024, SBC announced plans to improve outcomes for residents via a new 

Powering Our Future programme. 
 

https://www.stockton.gov.uk/article/12669/Council-sets-out-Powering-our-Future-plans-to-
improve-outcomes-for-residents 

 
2. The Powering Our Future initiative involved a range of transformation reviews, one of which 

focused on supporting people to live independently.  As part of this work, the Council were 
exploring what reablement services need to provide to support a broader range of people from 
local communities and have sought to understand: 

 

• Who / what is the optimum population SBC could expand its reablement service to? 

• What is the most efficient model to deliver the new service? 

• What size / type of reablement service would be needed to make a positive impact on 
people with a learning disability / autism / mental health needs? 

• What would be the most effective method of delivering the service to people with a 
learning disability / autism / mental health needs? 

• How can SBC ensure people receive the right packages of support at the point of hospital 
discharge? 

 
3. In 2024, SBC commissioned Peopletoo (https://peopletoo.co.uk/) to assist the Council in 

assessing the impact of current ways of working and analyse the best model for continuing to 
support people to maximise their independence.  Peopletoo have recently completed their 
work and have been invited to share their findings with the Committee. 

 
A presentation has been prepared and is attached.  Representatives from Peopletoo are 
scheduled to be in attendance to provide a summary and address any subsequent Member 
comments / questions. 

 
4. In related matters, the recently published County Durham Care Partnership newsletter for 

winter 2024-2025 includes an update on reablement services in that area. 
 
https://www.cdcarepartnership.co.uk/application/files/7117/3634/4616/CDCP_Partnership_Ne
wsletter_Winter_25.pdf 

 
This followed an evaluation of the current reablement service in County Durham which was 
carried out by Peopletoo – see the following pages: 

 
 

https://www.stockton.gov.uk/article/12669/Council-sets-out-Powering-our-Future-plans-to-improve-outcomes-for-residents
https://www.stockton.gov.uk/article/12669/Council-sets-out-Powering-our-Future-plans-to-improve-outcomes-for-residents
https://peopletoo.co.uk/
https://www.cdcarepartnership.co.uk/application/files/7117/3634/4616/CDCP_Partnership_Newsletter_Winter_25.pdf
https://www.cdcarepartnership.co.uk/application/files/7117/3634/4616/CDCP_Partnership_Newsletter_Winter_25.pdf
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5. A copy of the agreed scope and plan for the Committee’s review is included for information. 
 

 
Name of Contact Officer: Gary Woods 
Post Title: Senior Scrutiny Officer 
Telephone No: 01642 526187 
Email Address: gary.woods@stockton.gov.uk 

mailto:gary.woods@stockton.gov.uk

